MINUTES

Budget and Resource Development Subcommittee

Location: S5-104

Sept, 18th 2009, 10:30 am-12:00 pm
Called to Order: 10:34 am

In attendance:
Buran Haidar (Chair), David Buser, David Navarro, Kathleen Werle, Brett Bell, Denise Kapitzke, Mark Hertica, Gene Choe, Carol Reagan, Kurt Hill, Janice Hecksel
Absent: Peter Fong, Darrel Harrison, Martin Walsh, Steve Volin, Adrian Arancibia
1. Approval of Previous Minutes: 
Agenda was approved without amendments

Minutes of 09/04/09 meeting were reviewed and approved (MCS: D. N., D. K.)
2. Reports
None
3. Old Business
- 
Establishing criteria for “emergency” funding
Buran reviewed the current status of IELM funds and opened the dialogue for what constitutes an emergency for submission of requests for IELM funds in 09-10. Discussions led to the consensus adoption of “Emergency Criteria” as show-stoppers that impact:

· Safety
· Immediate and/or severe interruption of instruction
· Developing process for “emergency” funding requests
Buran listed the campus funding sources as:  General Fund, Lottery Money, Perkins (VTEA), FF&E, IELM, and Grants. Several members including Kathleen Werle, Brett Bell, Denise Kapitzke, David Navarro, and David Buser clarified the campus parties responsible & restrictions associated with allocation of the different funds.

Discussion of the process for Emergency Requests for Funding (ERFF) ensued and focused on an expeditious process that encourages seeking alternatives and takes into account all sources of campus funding and responsible parties. An Email thread was adopted as the format for ERFF to track and document the line of communication between all parties: originator, department chair, dean, and VPI before submission to BRDS chair. All ERFFs to address the following: What is the emergency? How much does it cost? What alternatives for funding were considered at every level? Consequences of non-funding at each level. “Prototype” ERFF forms to be generated and disseminated by chair.
The committee also adopted by consensus the following:

1. Chair will contact and inform individuals on the prioritized list of May 15, 09 to follow the new process in submitting emergency requests, if their items satisfy the emergency criteria above.  
2. The annual submission of RFF process, an integral part of the program review process, is separate from the ERFF process. BRDS committee encourages and will continue its work on the annual RFF submissions for the academic year 10-11.
3. The VPA will track the funding status of all BRDS’s prioritized and approved annual list as monies are expensed. 
D. 
New Business:

· None.
4. Announcements:

The emergency funding process will be presented to Department Chairs at their Oct 15, 09 meeting, as proposed by David Navarro.
Next meeting: 10/2/09 in S5-104, 10:30 am-12:00 pm


5. Adjourned: 11:45 pm
